Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Carpe Diem Community Solutions, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, December 4, 2019, 9:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m., CT
PLACE: W. T. Neal Civic Center, 17773 NE Pear Street, Blountstown
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This workshop is being conducted to present an opportunity for the following entities to discuss the future of westbound old Trammell Bridge. Calhoun County, Liberty County, City of Blountstown, City of Bristol officials and key staff, Calhoun and Liberty Counties respective Chambers of Commerce, Apalachee Regional Planning Council, and the Calhoun Liberty Hospital. This workshop is open to the public.
The purpose of the study is to evaluate multiple alternatives relating to the westbound old Trammell Bridge and how these alternatives will impact vehicle and navigational activities along the project area, as well as, identify how the bridge’s function provides service to the local community. Additional project information is available and can be viewed on the project website (nwflroads.com/projects/439202-2).

A public kick-off meeting was held Thursday, February 21, 2019, to introduce the project and study timeline. A second public meeting will follow this workshop in summer 2020 to provide the public an opportunity to review updated project information, ask questions, and provide input.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
For more information, follow the Florida Department of Transportation District Three on Twitter @myfdot_nwfl or like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/MyFDOTNWFL.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Joy Swanson Pleas, FDOT Project Manager, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, extension 1505 or via email at joy.swansonpleas@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Joy Swanson Pleas, FDOT Project Manager, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, extension 1505 or via email at joy.swansonpleas@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Joy Swanson Pleas, FDOT Project Manager, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, extension 1505 or via email at joy.swansonpleas@dot.state.fl.us.
